
From Your Queen! 
Dear Ladies of the Household, 

What a great start to this Nile year. The Mixology 101 Class was 
an amazing success. Thank you to Pr Kathy Weyers for making 
this a fun event. Next up was the annual luau. A special thanks to 
Pr Tirzah and her crew put on an evening filled with fun.  Loved 
the “Canadian Luau”, truly a first! 

Next was our Supreme Queen Visit.  We initiated three new Prin-
cesses, Pr Donna Wyatt, Pr Ruth Schultz, and Pr Hannah 
McMahon.  Supreme Queen Donna Kramer brought us greetings from Supreme.  The Su-
preme Queen banquet was a huge success, thanks to Pr Sara Price for an excellent 
meal. I want to thank everyone for a “job well done” in making this initiation ceremony 
special for our new Princesses. 

Next up will be our Quarter Auction (10/23/2021) and then our Bunco event (11/14/2021).  
I hope to see many of you in attendance. 

As we search for our “True North” remember this;  “In life’s journey we are often uncertain 
where we stand, where we are going and what is the right path for us personally.  Know-
ing our true north enables us to follow the right path.” 

With Nile Love, 
Queen Cathy 

 

  NAPHIS TEMPLE NO. 66                              DAUGHTERS OF THE NILE <> LINCOLN, NE- Fall 2021 

Review 
The 

 Naphis Temple No. 66 meets on the fourth Monday of  
January, February, March, April, May, June, September,  

October, and November at 7:00 p.m.   
These meetings are all held at the  

 

Scottish Rite Center Northwest Corner of 16th and L streets in Lincoln, Nebraska. 
Any changes to the meeting times and/or dates are posted on the website/

Facebook page and E-mailed out to all members of this Temple. 

Official Privacy Notice 
              All text enclosed in this publication belongs to a Daughters of the Nile member and she has received it in 

good faith and understands that no information may be made available to non-members of the Order. UNDER 

NO CIRCUMSTANCES may a member circulate any of the enclosed text or request members to use the en-

closed text for business, political, or any other purpose. Violation of these values shall be considered a breach of 

the Order and the member is subject to the Code of Conduct.  



        Starry Reflections from our very own 
            Past Supreme Queen, Marsha Sowers 
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I am delighted to read about all the many activities being planned by Queen 
Cathy Schultz  and our Units.  Be sure to make an extra effort to attend these 
events, bring a friend along, and show your support for your Temple. 
 

Congratulations to our Supreme appointments.  What an honor to have so 
many Naphis Temple Members appointed by Supreme Queen Donna Kramer 
to serve the Supreme Temple.  
 

Supreme Convention Committee:  Sue Krogman, PQ, Princess Laura Chytka 
Membership and Public Relations Committee:  Beverly Ryba, PQ 
Supreme Goodwill Ambassadors Central Area:  Kathy Berger, PQ 
Supreme Temple Canadian Flag Escort:  Teresa Stanley, PQ 
Supreme Temple American Flag Escort:  Sharon Yockers, PQ 
Supreme Temple Brazilian Flag Escorts:  Dona Hurst, PQ,  Barbara Adkins, PQ 
Supreme Temple Banner Escort:  Mona S. Wells, PQ 
Supreme Chorus Accompanist: Jeanne Krenk, PQ 

  

I am serving as Chairman of the Supreme Convention Committee and International Development 
and ex officio for the Insurance Committee.  I do hope each of these deserving ladies enjoy their 
appointment, are able to travel to other Temples and to fulfill their duties during the year and at 
our Supreme Session in Dallas, TX.  
  

Thanks to the hard work of the Al Amira Temple No. 157 Supreme Session “True North” Commit-
tee, the Virtual Session was very successful.  The election of the Supreme Officers and the voting 
on Legislation was easy for most of the attendees. Pr. Laura Chytka and members of the True 
North Supreme Session committee worked diligently behind the scenes with the company “Dots 
on the Spot” in completing the production.  The Installation of the Supreme Officers was lovely, 
Supreme Queen Donna Kramer was radiant in her gorgeous green gown and beautiful Crown.    
  

I received a copy of publication Nile Nourishment – Members Ideas With All the Fixings. The book 
is filled with great ideas and activities from Members to promote Recruitment, Retention, Rein-
statement and Mentoring.  Please ask Princess Recorder Mona Wells, PQ, or check the DON 
website to order your copy. 
  

The Supreme Convention Committee has been working with Supreme Princess Royal Vickie Hill 
and her committee for “A Celebration” Supreme Session to be held in Dallas, TX, June 12 -16, 
2022.  I am looking forward to seeing everyone, to hug, to visit in person, and enjoy all the activi-
ties at a Supreme Session.  Virtual Sessions were a necessity these past two years, but now it’s 
time to be together to celebrate Daughters of the Nile in style. 
  

I am pleased to report Mexico City has started a new Club with 28 members.  Queen Norma 
Scott, and several members of Tabeel Temple No. 88 had a Ceremonial at Shrine Imperial and 
initiated 11 new members from Mexico City.  Elim Temple No. 76 is moving forward with propos-
ing new ladies from Guatemala.  
   

Together we must work to bring in new members, attend Session, work on fundraising for the hos-
pitals and the patients and continue the traditions on which we pride ourselves.  We can do This! 
We are Confident! We are Strong! We make lifelong Friends!  
  

We are Daughters of the Nile! 
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The Past Queens’ Group met for the first 
time in nearly two years for their Spring 
Brunch on May 8, 2021 at the home of Pres-
ident Julie Reno, Past Queen.  There was a 
garden party atmosphere...the tables were 
beautifully decorated with white, black and 
fuchsia decor.  It was a lovely Spring morn-
ing with iris and lilacs blooming in Julie’s 
yard! 18 Past Queens attended this event. A 
delicious brunch of ham/egg breakfast cas-
serole, cranberry scones, a variety of nut 

breads and rolls and frozen fruit cups were served. 
  

President Julie Reno began the gathering by asking that we remember our dear departed Past 
Queens with a Memorial Service: We honored four of our Past Queens that have passed since 
our last meeting: 

Joan Sterns, Past Queen gave a Memorial Tribute to Marjorie Tauriella, PQ 
Jean Burg, Past Queen gave a Memorial Tribute to Charlotte Besse, PQ    
Maxine Buchardt, Past Queen gave a Memorial Tribute to Marilyn Robson, PQ  
Julie Reno, Past Queen gave a Memorial Tribute to Paula Beezley, PQ 
 

At the conclusion of the Memorial Service, we initiated our two newest Junior Past Queens:   
Teresa Stanley, Past Queen and Jennifer Olsen, Past Queen.  These two ladies were escorted 
by Jeannie Moeller, Past Queen to be “dressed” for the occasion.  A Welcome Ceremony was 
prepared by the remaining Past Queens by spelling out the word “Welcome” in a line that they 
had to pass by! A special gift was presented to Past Queen Teresa and Past Queen Jennifer by 
President Julie of “official” Naphis Temple Past Queen name badges. 

  

President Julie thanked everyone for their monetary donations for the Shriners’ Twin Cities Hos-
pital that will be sent to the Daughters of the Nile Foundation from The Naphis Temple Past 
Queens’ Group, this was collected as a free-will offering at the “check-in” table.  
  

President Julie shared that everyone received a proposal for revising the PQ Group Guidelines.  
A discussion followed and the proposed revisions were approved. During group discussion, it 
was further suggested that we may want to consider meeting at venues other than a restaurant 
such as pot lucks, picnics, wineries or travel destinations to add variety and interest to our meet-
ings. 
  

The last item of business was to see if someone would like to become the new Editor of the Past 
Queens’ Group Newsletter.  President Julie asked for volunteers...Jennifer Olsen, Past Queen 
agreed to become our new Editor!  
 

Donna Hurst, Past Queen was honored by the group for her many years of devoted service as 
our Past Queens’ Group Newsletter Editor.  She was formally thanked for doing such an out-
standing job and presented a patio plant as a gift. 
  

Activities of the Past Queens Group and future plans include: 
1.  The Past Queens provided all of the items for the Silent Auction at the Luau to raise money 
in support of the Daughters of the Nile Foundation. 
2.  Deer Springs Winery was the site of the August 29th meeting where a good time was had 
by all and the Supreme Appointees were honored followed later that week with the sending of 
a rose to each appointee to celebrate their appointment and support the Foundation. 
3.  October 29th the Past Queens will have a booth at the Halloween Party at the Sesostris 
Shrine Center. 
4.  November 13th the Past Queens will be going on a Holiday Shopping Trip for the day. 
5.  December 11th the Past Queens Holiday Party at Carmela’s Bistro 

  

Many happy times planned for the dedicated Past Queens of Naphis Temple No. 66!! 



 

 

Review 

 

Princess Royal, Sharon Moeller 

The official visit of Her Supreme Majesty Sharon K. St. John is now over.  We took in three new 

Princesses in an impressive ceremony.  Our officers did exemplary work.  The evening banquet 

was a beautiful experience where we were surrounded by gorgeous decorations.  It was definitely 

a day to remember. 

 
 I was pleased to attend both the Sat-Ra and Naamah Temple visits in addition to our own.  Su-

preme Queen Sharon is such a delightful woman, making everyone feel comfortable and proud to 

be a Daughter of the Nile.  She said she had visited 60 Temples thus far.  Of those sixty Temples, 

19 of the Queens did all the work from memory.  Three of those 19 were Nebraska’s Queens!  

We can be justly proud of Naphis Temple. 

From the Desk of Bette Cummins, Pr. Recorder 
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Princess Badoura,  Cindy Eberspacher 

Nile Greetings from Cindy Eberspacher. 
  

We’re marching through our year and have already accomplished great things!  
Our annual Luau was a success!  Fun times, delicious food, and memorable 
moments! The official Supreme Queen visit was held just five days later, and 
we received wonderful remarks from her Supreme Majesty PLUS brought in 3 
fabulous new members!  Our Queen Cathy has more events planned for us in-
cluding her fundraiser—the 50/50 Raffle.  I’ve got tickets and know where to 
get more!  $5 per ticket or 5 tickets for $20.  I attended the 2

nd
 Annual Shrine 

Craft Fair and loved seeing so many of my Nile friends there.  Looking forward to a spectacular 
fall season with you all! See you at the Shrine Sports Raffle, our first Quarter Auction this year 
and the Halloween fun night out at Shrine Center.  Stated session is October 25

th
 @ 7:00pm 

downtown at Scottish Rite.  Counting my blessings and wishing you peace. 
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Princess Royal,  Tonya Ngotel   
The fall months always make me think of my youth, those years where I ran 
free, riding my bike all around town, running and jumping in the leaves, with 
only the 6:00 pm town siren to warn me that I better be home in time for din-
ner. Life seemed so much more carefree then.  My childhood, similar to 
yours I’m sure, was relatively “normal”, I didn’t require long hospital stays, 
painful surgeries, or skin grafts.  Now as an adult, more so as a member of 
Daughters of the Nile, I find myself thinking frequently of those children who 
aren’t able to ride a bike, struggle swimming because of a lost limb, or are 
haunted by the scars of whatever tragedy they have faced.  
 

As we enter into the middle months of our year I ask that we not become 
complacent and continue to focus on our mission, the Children of the Shrine Hospital. It’s easy to 
take the summer off (no stated session) and forget that our actions matter, that our fundraisers sup-
port a bigger mission, and that we are NEEDED.  I hope to see each of you at an upcoming event, a 
stated session, or on social media. 
 

I found this quote and it spoke to me “I want to stand as close to the edge as I can without going 
over.  Out on the edge you see all the all the kinds of things you can’t see from the center” as we 
venture into the winter months lets continue to step outside our comfort zone,  push the boundaries 
like never before because THIS is where we will grow.  

Pageantry Unit  
We have been busy!  We performed both at our annual Luau event and just a few days later for 
our Supreme Queen Donna Kramer.  We do have a couple of fundraisers currently.   
 

Cozzzy Comfy Sheet Sets, 1800 thread count that is super soft, wrinkle resistant, breathable,  
anti-pilling and double-brushed.  Twelve colors with extra-deep 18-inch pockets and 100% satis-
faction guaranteed! $50 per set.  This is an awesome idea for Christmas gifts. Reach out to one of 
us, or go directly to this site https://www.cozzzycomfy.com/online-store  and select Naphis Temple 
from drop down list when checking out online. 
 

Black V-Neck t-shirts will soon be available.  White lettering on front simply says… 
I’m a Princess (we will have a little crown on top of the letter P) and on the back in 
white will be… Naphis Temple No. 66 

Members 
President:  Princess Cindy Eberspacher Princess Kasie Dewey  

Secretary:  Princess Cindy Lehn    PQ Teresa Stanley 
Treasurer:  Princess Vicki Tuxhorn 

 



Princess Tirzah, Laura Chytka 
 

Happy Fall everyone! I hope you’re happy, safe, and loving the change 
of the seasons. My mom, PQ Jeanne Krenk, has always decorated for 
each holiday and new time of the year, and one of my favorite things to 
do is go to her home and see what she has decorated the house with! I 
believe squirrels are involved in this year’s decorations! 
 

As always, I am beyond honored to serve as Princess Tirzah for Naphis 
Temple, and I am so proud to be once again appointed to the Supreme 
Session Committee which is chaired by our very own PSQ Marsha Sow-
ers. We are already busy planning for a fun and exciting Supreme Ses-

sion next June in Texas! I am thrilled to see everyone in 
person once again after such a long absence. 
 

One of my other duties for our temple is to manage our 
website, www.naphistemple.com. If you haven’t already, 
please complete the following steps to login to our 
“members only” section which includes various infor-
mation just for our members. 
 
First, navigate to www.naphistemple.com and click on 
the person icon in the top right corner. 

Then, complete the signup 
process. You do not need 
to include your phone num-
ber, as that is optional. 
 
 
 
 

 

You will receive an email to 
activate your account. Due 
to our site restrictions 
(meaning: anyone can 
make an account, but you 
need administrative approv-
al to gain access to the 
“members only” section, 
you will receive two emails 
to activate your account). 

 
Technology can be wonderful, but there are growing pains as well! If you need additional help, 
please contact me at naphislaura@gmail.com or at my work email laura.chytka@unmc.edu. I’d 
be happy to help you get your account set up!  
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Review 

 

Princess Royal, Sharon Moeller 

The official visit of Her Supreme Majesty Sharon K. St. John is now over.  We took in three new 

Princesses in an impressive ceremony.  Our officers did exemplary work.  The evening banquet 

was a beautiful experience where we were surrounded by gorgeous decorations.  It was definitely 

a day to remember. 

 
 I was pleased to attend both the Sat-Ra and Naamah Temple visits in addition to our own.  Su-

preme Queen Sharon is such a delightful woman, making everyone feel comfortable and proud to 

be a Daughter of the Nile.  She said she had visited 60 Temples thus far.  Of those sixty Temples, 

19 of the Queens did all the work from memory.  Three of those 19 were Nebraska’s Queens!  

We can be justly proud of Naphis Temple. 

From the Desk of Bette Cummins, Pr. Recorder 
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CHAPLAIN REPORT 

Once again, I would like to thank all of the members, for all your help, guidance and updates!   
I very much appreciate everyone that calls to let me know when members are ill, having surgery or had a 
recent loss..  My home phone is 402-438-9447.  I have an answering machine, so you may leave a message 
and I will return your call, to let you know that I received your message.   
My email is coraredwine@yahoo.com 
 

Death of Members Dt Died Age Member 
Pr. Margaret Bookwalter 07-31-21 97  68 years 
Pr. Shirley Holmes 08-12-21 91  24 years 
Pr. Janis Carskadon 09-10-21 76 17 years 
Pr. Elaine Hansen 09-25-21 94 52 years 
Pr. Faye Berhkeimer 07-26-21 96 (member of Columbus Nile Club) 
Pr. Brenda Wright 10-17-21 94 52 years 
Carl Jones  09-16-21 Husband of PQ Nancy Jones  
Jack Garrison 09-17-21 Husband of Pr. Mary Garrison, Terri Clark step-daughter 
John Cain 08-19-21 Father-in-law of Pr. Roxanne Cain 
Marvene Schleining 08-25-21 Mother-in-law of Pr. Debra Schleining  
Sylvia Wallner 09-10-21 Mother-in-law of PQ Pat Derry 
Father of Pam Lindhom 09-21-21  
   

About our Members 
PQ Mona Wells and Noble Roger, recuperated from COVID. 
Pr. Gina Pigsley and Potentate Jerry, recuperated from COVID. 
Pr. Pam Cade has been under the weather. 
Queen Cathy Schultz’s mother fell and broke her hip, then tested positive for COVID and was in the virus unit at Bryan.  
Noble Henry fell at CSSA and broke his shoulder.  No surgery needed. 
Noble George Wright, husband of Pr. Brenda Wright, has been having some health issues. 

 Respectfully submitted,  Cora Redwine 

 

Membership List Changes: 
M. Suzann Bell 2605 N. 2nd St. Lincoln, NE 68521-2901 
Pam Cade   402-617-2530 
Teresa “Teri” Clark 1240 N. 104th St. Lincoln, NE 68527-1842 
Mary Lou Erickson 21 E Broadway, Wausa, NE 68786-0041 402-586-2164 
Barb Helms   402-432-7418 
Elizabeth A. Johnson  402-440-3329 
Sally Jo McGarry 19 W 19th St., Apt. 6 Scottsbluff, NE 69361 308-641-7635 
Connie Pearson 43659 220 St. Genoa, NE 68640-3514 
Ruth Schultz email: ruth69138@yahoo.com 
Rosalie Surber P.O. Box 81, Friend, NE 68359-0081 402-947-4981   Delete Florida Address 
Rachel Duckett-Wolf  2043 N. 59th St. Lincoln, NE 68505-1128 

Errors in Roster: 
Delete Mary Louise Gillespie and Valerie Kuehn  
Lissa Butler – email is: mablad77@yahoo.com 

Patrol Unit   
Naphis Temple Patrol is a marching unit that is under the direction of the Queen of the 
Temple. The purpose of Patrol is “to promote, encourage and foster the interest of the 
Temple, and to lend such assistance as may be requested by the Queen.”  We believe 
our unit offers a great deal of fellowship, friendship and fun.  More importantly, it is a 
great way to serve our Temple.  Naphis Patrol welcomes you to talk with a member of 
the Patrol or to any of the Temple officers to learn more about our unit. 
 

Naphis Patrol meets on the first and third Tuesday of each month with the exception of 
June, July and August.  We meet at 6:30 p.m. at the Scottish Rite Temple.  Please feel free to contact 
Past Queen Pat Derry at 402-416-6649 if interested. We'd love to have you!!"   
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During my Charitable Giving report at this past Monday’s Stated Session, I missed mentioning that 
at the previous Stated Session, I had challenged everyone to purchase, at least, one rose once a 

month from the Foundation Rose Garden Program.  I would love for this to become a practice,  
custom and tradition for all members of Naphis Temple.  Below is a summary and how to do it:  

The Rose Garden Program 

 

 

 

 

The Rose Garden is the Daughters of the Nile Foundation’s official Supreme Session  
fundraiser.  The Rose Garden is also a reminder to honor and keep in memory those special   

people who “Made a Difference” in your life.  The best part is, you don’t have to attend Supreme 
Session to participate. In fact, you don’t even have to be a member of the Daughters of the 

Nile!  For just $5, Daughters of the Nile Members, parents, spouses, friends, and supporters can 
give a Rose to anyone they love and care for.  These gifts not only create a spectacular Rose  
Garden, but they are also an investment to further the purposes of the Daughters of the Nile  

Foundation, helping to ensure that the Shriners Hospitals for Children® have the funds to continue 
to offer medical treatment, educational support, research, and care for the children without placing 
a burden on the families of the patients.  When you give a rose, you not only honor someone, but 

you also impact the medical care that the children receive at the Shriners Hospitals for  
Children®.  When you share your thoughtfulness with your Daughters of the Nile family, you em-

power the Foundation to continue to make “Million Dollar” donations to Shriners Hospitals for  
Children® and help make a difference in a child’s life. 

How it Works 

For just $5, you may purchase a rose in celebration, honor, or memory of a special person.  The 
honoree will receive an email letting them know you sent them a Rose and their name will be  

added to the Rose Garden display at Supreme Session! 
When you receive your donation confirmation, you can download the Rose Garden Image and 

paste it into an email to a Daughter of the Nile member, your parents, spouse, friends, and  
supporters or share it on Facebook, Twitter, and Instagram.  Share the Nile Love! 

Raising the Stakes 

Temple competitions are in place for next year and this year as well.  To participate, donors simply 
enter the Temple Name and Number you wish to support when purchasing Rose(s) online or during 

a Supreme Session. The top contributing Temples to the Rose Garden will be announced at the 
conclusion of each Daughters of the Nile Supreme Session.  The competition runs January through 

December. 

Go to https://donfdn.org click on Send a Rose.  You are able to purchase more than one rose and 
send them to up to 5 recipients.  Make sure you click on Send Rose after entering all the  

information. 

                                                                                                             Nile Love, 

                                                                                                             PQ Teresa Stanley 



    
 

Naphis Temple No. 66 
Daughters of the Nile 
P.O. Box 6355  Lincoln, Nebraska 68506 

  

Mona Wells,  Princess Recorder 
Carol Ogorzolka,  Princess Banker 

Judy Mack, Princess Marshal 
Cora Redwine , Princess Chaplain 

 
 

  

  Cathy Schultz  
Queen 

Jennifer Olsen  
Junior Past Queen 

Tonya Ngotel   
Princess Royal 
Laura Chytka   

Princess Tirzah 
Cindy Eberspacher  

Princess Badoura 
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Up Coming Events 
10/29/2021  6PM    Sesostris Shrine Halloween Party 
11/14/2021  2PM     Bunco Tournament  
11/19/2021  5PM     Annual Patrol Soup Supper 
11/22/2021  7PM     November Stated Session 
12/4/2021    1PM   Christmas Caroling & Membership Tea 

1/16/2022      1PM Winter Quarter Auction 
1/24/2022      7PM January Stated Session 

2/13/2022    2PM     Bunco Tournament 
2/26/2022    TBD Mardi Gras Celebration 
2/28/2022    7PM     February Stated Session 
3/13/2022   TBD      Indian Cooking Class 
3/12/2022      1PM Spring Ceremonial 
3/28/2022    7PM     March Stated Session (Election) 

Soup  
Supper 

Sponsored by Naphis Tem-
ple Patrol Unit 

 

Friday,  
November 19, 2021 

Serving 5—7:30pm 
 

Sesostris Shrine Center/ 1050 Salillo Rd 
(Highway 77 & Saltillo Road) 

 

Tickets:  Adults $9;  Children 6-10 $4;   

5 and under free 
Quart Jars ~ to go $9 

 

Place order ~ call Carol O 
402/416-2917 or leave a message 

 

Tickets available from any Naphis Patrol Unit 
Member 

Operating Expenses of Naphis Patrol 
Not tax deductible 

Are you the missing piece we 
are looking for? 

 

We’re actively looking 
for a new Recorder.  
This position is the glue 
that holds the temple 
together.  The Recorder 
serves as an advisor to 
the line officers, a liai-
son to Supreme, and a 
friend to all.  For all of 

these responsibilities, this position is also fi-
nancially compensated.  Inquire with any line 
officer if this position is of interest to you! 

BUNCO TOURNAMENT 
Sunday, November 14, 2021 at 2:00 p.m.  

Where: Scottish Rite Temple  

332 Centennial Mall South (Lincoln, NE)  
For More Information  

Contact: naphis66recorder@gmail.com  
 

CHRISTMAS CAROLING &  
MEMBERSHIP TEA 

Sunday, December 5, 2021  
starting at 1:00 p.m.  

About: Come celebrate the ladies in our 
Temple who have reached membership 
milestones, and stay for the music and  

holiday cheer.  
For More Information  

Contact: naphis66recorder@gmail.com  
 

Naphis Temple 50/50 Raffle  
$5 per ticket or 5 tickets for $20 
Drawing at Spring Ceremonial  

March 12, 2022 

To purchase tickets please contact  
Princess Badoura,  Cindy Eberspacher  


